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“To LIVE, To LOVE, To LEAD” - 2016 Easter Offering supports the General Ministries of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ).

God invites us TO LIVE life abundantly.  The Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) celebrates mission and ministry protecting the most vulnerable so that they, too, live life abundantly.  Your gifts to the Easter Offering help bring new life through many ministries that touch people in the U.S., Canada and around the world.

“Our treasure as Christians is ‘Hope’. We live in the Lord’s Living hope, which gives us the power to continue our life despite all difficulties…we cannot forget that we still have a role in God’s mission to share Christ’s love with our neighbors” – Razek Sirinani, “Where is God?”  Your gifts to the Easter Offering support works of LOVE thorough the ministries of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) both around the world and close to home.

How can we help young adult Disciples recognize social justice needs at their doorsteps and then LEAD lives of faithful response?  Through your generous donation to the Easter Offering, we can support emerging leaders across the life of our Church.  Please give generously.  Thank you!
~AHCC Food Pantry Blog~
A recent Washington Post Article described the medical and food needs in war-torn Syria. According to the article, the International Committee of the Red Cross has distributed food to more than 12,000 residents of a besieged rebel-held town near the Syrian capital of Damascus, citing reports that about 15% of the people are suffering from severe malnutrition.

In late January 2016, The ICRC sent two convoys of food aid supplies to the town of Madaya, after a five month blockade by the Syrian government.  Marianne Gasser, the head of the ICRC delegation in Syria, said Thursday that the residents of Madaya are “hungry and they need us. They have basically been surviving on grass.” 

According to the San Antonio Food Bank Report of 2014, about 36% of their clients are children, under the age of 18 years-old, and almost 2/3 (67%) have incomes below the federal poverty level during the previous month.

What does the AHCC Food Pantry do to address this situation? Simply, we give large boxes of food items to help needy families.  As one family member said: “During the school period (Monday through Friday), they eat at school and because of the Food Pantry I know they will have food so that they eat dinner after school.”

AHCC Contribution to the Cause:

So, what’s in a large (feeds 6 – 10 people) box? For example: 1-2 lb. dry Pinto Beans, 1-2 lb. pkg. of Rice 2-cans of 5 different Vegetables, 2-cans of 3 kinds of Soup, 2-cans of 2 kinds of Beans, 1-40 oz. jar of Peanut Butter, 1-16 oz. container of Jelly, 2-1 lb. pkg. of Spaghetti, 2-large boxes of Cereal, 2-pkg. of Pasta, 1 box of Tuna or Chicken Helper, 4-boxes of Macaroni & Cheese, 1 box of Crackers, 1-24 oz. of Juice, 1-24 oz. of Milk, 4-cans of Tuna, 2- cans of Salmon, 2 large pkgs. of frozen Chicken, Beef and Pork, 10 lbs. of an assortment of fresh vegetables and fruit, and 15 lbs. of fresh Bread   On average, the amount given to our families is about 100 lbs. per family!  Our families with 1 – 5 people in their family receive a regular box that weighs 65 lbs. of the same item stated above.  We still have a way to go, but at least we continue to do our part in the War on Hunger.

Check the last page for pictures of Monday’s pick up from San Antonio Food Bank for Tuesday’s  distribution.[image: image7.png]
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	FROM THE

CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD
By Stephanie Blandford


Freedom from Burdens

It seems that everyone I talk to lately has a problem, either with a relationship or with their health and well-being. It’s as though a veil of sadness has fallen all around me. I am praying constantly for relief for all of you, my friends and family!

I was moved to pull out of my library a book by Hannah Whitall Smith called, A Christian’s Secret of a Happy Life. It is one of the few books in my “forever” library – a collection of books that I will read more than once.  In a section about leaving burdens with God Ms. Smith tells a story of a Christian lady who had a heavy earthly burden “that took away her sleep and her appetite, and there was a danger of her health breaking down under it.” She found a tract called, “Hannah’s Faith” and read it. Hannah had triumphed over a life of tremendous sorrow and was telling her story to a visitor when the visitor reportedly said, “Oh, Hannah, I do not see how you could bear so much sorrow!” Hannah said, “I did not bear it, the Lord bore it for me.” The visitor said, “Yes, that is the right way. We must take our troubles to the Lord.” “Yes”, replied Hannah, “but we must do more than that. We must leave them there. Most people,” she continued, “take their burdens to him, but they bring them away with them again, and are just as worried and unhappy as ever. But I take mine and leave them with Him, and come away and forget them. If the worry comes back, I take it to Him again. I do this over and over, until at last I just forget I have any worries and am at perfect rest.”

I can personally attest that this works. Often we think that worrying proves that we care and that it is an integral part of being a caring human being. I once thought that. I even believed that I would lose a part of myself if I gave up worrying and wondered what would happen to the “hole” in my personality that losing it would create. Silly thought, that. I prayed about it and struck a bargain with God. (Yes, you can talk to God that way.) The bargain was that if I felt too uncomfortable with the “hole”, I could pick the worry back up. Guess what? I felt so free that I didn’t bother to worry any more. 

I’m not going to say that I have perfected the art of not worrying, but my life is much less burdened by worry that it used to be. I still have to be reminded to “let it go” from time to time. That is what the “forever” library is for mainly……and the Bible. “Be careful for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known unto God” (Philippians 4:6). By obeying this promise and trusting it, the result would inevitably be the “peace of God, which passeth all understanding, shall keep your hearts and minds through Christ Jesus.” (Philippians 4:7)

Surrender to God’s Will. He loves you and wants nothing but the best for you. He will not give you a rock when you crave bread. He knows your needs before you do. Rest in His loving arms in prayer and in His time, all will be well. Waiting for His timing can be hard, but it is well worth the wait. 

Peace be with you all this Lenten season,

Stephanie Blandford

General Board Chair
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	From the Chair 
of the Elders
By Linda Hawkins


My husband, Ken, and I recently returned home from having spent 7 days with his 97 year 9 month old mother.  Many of you have heard us speak of her during various Sunday School lessons.  She is definitely a “prayer warrior”.  I have known her since I was 16 years old and have witnessed just a small portion of her trials in life and listened to stories of other trials she has endured.  She is a tiny, petite woman, but she is undoubtedly a “warrior for God”.  She has been and still is an inspiration to all who know her.

She has been very ill since November 5, 2015, but is finally improving daily.  She shared with me that during this long span of illness and uncertainty, that she prayed to God, asking Him what He wanted of her and if He was ready for her – but He kept answering, “No, not yet”.

Now, she and all of her family and friends understand that time is very near because of her age and also, because of a medical condition involving her aorta that can end her life at any given moment.  When this happens, her life will be over in seconds.  My own mother died from this very same condition.  But the difference with Ken’s mother is we know about it in advance.  Ken’s mom is not dwelling on these facts as she is focusing on growing stronger each day.  We all know she is not afraid simply because of her strong relationship with Christ.  

While in her home, Ken, I and his mother took turns praying 3 times a day, prayers filled with gratitude and thankfulness for her healing and for giving us the opportunity to spend time with her and praising God for His gift of her life.  It gave us so much joy each day to be able to thank Him.  

God has provided all of us, as Christians, with this precious, wonderful gift of “prayer” – moments with God.  My prayer is for each of you to experience these very precious moments with God and to experience the amazing power of God through prayer.

Acts 17:27-28, 1 John1:3-4

God Bless You.

Linda Hawkins, Chair of Elders
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“Serving by and in his Grace”

During this season of Lent, as we all serve as Deacons, Lord, help us be aware of those around us that may need our helping hands, guidance and prayers. Our calling as Deacons has given each of us the opportunity to use our “Talents” that God has given each of us.  For us to use these talents we first have to listen to God.  That is where the challenge begins for us all.  
Last month, it was mentioned we should search for 15 minutes out of each day to ask God to help you become more than you are right now.  I have discovered 5 easy steps to begin a daily quiet time:

1. PLACE – pick a definite place where you’ll be every day for your quiet time.  It should be free of distractions as possible.  This place will soon become very comfortable to you.

2. SCHEDULE TIME – pick a reasonable amount of time and put it on your schedule.   Start with only 5 minutes then gradually increase the time to 15 minutes.  By the way, it most likely will seem like a sacrifice at first, but keep the objective in mind.  You need this.  As you accomplish discipline in a little time it will be easier to increase the time you spend.
3. FORMAT – decide basically how you will structure your quiet time.  You can start with prayer then add scripture.  Whatever you decide you can always change the format over time and do combinations of each.

4. ACTIVITIES – decide what you will specifically do in your time.  The goal is not to be mechanical or punch a clock here, but rather to provide structure, which will lead to productivity in your building your God relationship.
5. DISCIPLINE – commit to doing something consistently for at least 30 days.  Every day…do it…whether your “feel” like or not.
Forming this time into your daily schedule will not be easy.  Nothing of value is ever easy.  Over time, it becomes a habit that is easily repeated.  Even better, it will soon become the best and most productive part of your day.

 It is our calling to be servants for Christ, students of His Son, Jesus and Candles to those who are in the dark.

In His Name

Parts of this article have been taken from an article written by Ron Edmondson.
[image: image11.png]



[image: image33.jpg]



At the beginning of each year, the Membership Committee asks everyone to update their contact and emergency information.  This gives the Church Office and the Elders the most current information for each of the members.  We want to include those who attend our Worship Services.  Have you given your changes to the Church Office?
This year Easter Sunday comes early it is the last Sunday of March.  It was decided by the majority of attending Congregation we would have only one Morning Worship at 11:00 am.  It is still the desire to have an Easter Potluck Breakfast at 8:30 a.m. in Kirtley Hall before Sunday School plus an Easter Egg Hunt for the Kids. So mark your calendar and plan to attend!  Don’t forget to bring your favorite breakfast item to share with your church family.
We lost a long time member this past month.  Polly Gay went to be the Lord on February 8th and was laid to rest on Thursday, February 11, 2016.  Please keep her family in your prayers.      

AHCC celebrates Birthdays and Anniversaries once a month. The celebrants have their picture taken so we know who they are and how much they have changed.  The picture gallery begins below – the membership of AHCC seems to withstand the sands of time!
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Birthdays for February 2016[image: image13.jpg]
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Hunter Brown, Janis Erwin, Rev. Ava Lee Helms, and Virginia Manning celebrated their birthdays during the month of February.
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The Church Office needs to know when your Birthday or Wedding Anniversary is celebrated.  Please call the Church Office 210-828-5728 and let Sarah know your information.
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The back of B.J.’s Truck and Liz Brown’s

from Monday, February 29, 2016

[image: image23]
Examples of the Banana Boxes we receive with Food packed in them…these happen to be Frozen Meal Boxes
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The back of Alan’s & Sarah’s Trucks from February 29th
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Vernon Mackey helps with the unloading of the trucks when we arrive back to AHCC to arrange items in the Food Pantry.  Another volunteer is Roger Sosa who works for Mark Blandford (who is Joe Blandford’s brother).  Both of these men are priceless.     [image: image27.jpg]



Easter Special Offering will be received on Palm Sunday, March 20th And Easter Sunday, March 27th





Outreach Ministries Update








A Note from the


Deacon’s Corner





�








Membership Information








�


Saturday, March 12, 2016


8:00 am –Elders Breakfast Meeting in 


                 Kirtley Hall


Sunday, March 13, 2016 


            12:15 pm – March’s Birthday / Anniversary


                                 Celebration in Kirtley Hall


Sunday, March 20, 2016 – PALM SUNDAY


Monday, March 21, 2016 – ****DEADLINE to


               submit articles or information for   


               March’s Newsletter and Calendar****


Friday, March 25, 2016 – GOOD FRIDAY


	  CHURCH OFFICE IS CLOSED


Saturday, March 26, 2016


	  9:30 am – Volunteers are need to set up 


                     for Easter Potluck Breakfast in Kirtley


                     Hall and Easter Egg Hunt


Sunday, March 27, 2016 – EASTER SUNDAY


	8:30 AM – Potluck Breakfast and Easter


                      Egg Hunt


  �Check the March’s Calendar for 


          additional events taking place at AHCC.








A 15 ft. U-Haul Truck is driven by Sarah Warren to the San Antonio Food Bank to pick up an order from their warehouse to supply AHCC’s Food Pantry.  The back of this truck is from Monday, February 22, 2016.  Without the help of Volunteers the AHCC Food Pantry would not be able to keep up with the amount of man hours it takes to load and unload these trucks.
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